



14th-15th.September.2025 – Agenda of the 1st Online Meeting of ExCo 2025-2026

The 1st Online Meeting of IVSA Executive Committee (ExCo) 2025-2026 was held at 1:08 PM UTC+0 on 14th of September, 2025. Tamy Valeria Negrón García (President) was present to Chair and Ji Xiu Tan (Secretary General) was present to take the minutes.

Attendance

ExCo 2025-26:

Name	Position
Tamy Valeria Negrón García	President
Ryan Sequeira	Member Organisation Director
Ignacio Salazar Martínez	Development Aid Director
Ji Xiu Tan	Secretary General
Rebecca Ágnes Biskamp	Public Relations Coordinator
Seohyun Im	Treasurer
Ishaan Acharya	External Relations Officer
Violet Adeline Wierbos	Committee Coordinator

Other Officials:

Ana Žiković
Avnish Gala
Bertina Sum
Catalina Victoria Ortiz Alfaro
Daria Kornelia Bacza
Daniela Alisson Galiano Huapalla





Deep Kumar Shrestha
Eirini Polygerou
Ekaa Desai
Ekwe Chinwendu Innocent
Ebenezer Effah
Felix Metzger
Matthias Jagla
Meera Walvatkar
Moncef Benhadi
Naveen Joseph Vincent
Neha Sunil
John Gyan
Ömer Faruk Deren
Prakriti Chaudhary
Prashanna Dahal
Prothoma Kalidaha
Stavros Lapathiotis
Upendra Chauhan
Vendula Ratajová

1. Opening & Introduction - Ms. Tamy Valeria Negrón García

2. Approval of the Agenda

The agenda was approved with the addition of ExCo discussion points. The membership fee for IVSA Tunisia, the opening of ExCo meetings to general members, the Facebook account for the Pathology Network were all under the Chair's discussion points, and the articles of the journal were under the "Any Other Business" section.

3. Approval of the minutes

After several corrections, Tamy Valeria Negrón García confirms the minutes of the 16th ExCo 2024/25 meeting are approved with no objections.

4. Explanation of the ExCo Meeting Structure

Tamy Valeria Negrón García gave an introduction on the ExCo Meeting Structure.

5. Trust Updates

5.1. Updates





Felix Metzger is representing the Trustees for the updates. He mentioned the following details:

- Aiming to have at least one trust member to be present in the ExCo meeting for as long as possible
- Shifting the meeting to October and delegating tasks within trust
- Discussed the need for 10 days to review documents
- Checked the deadlines for each document that was requested to be reviewed by other members
- Ready to review more documents

Tamy Valeria Negrón García emphasized on the importance of giving trust reps enough time to review documents.

6. Taskforces Updates

6.1. Updates

History taskforce

Violet Adeline Wierbos gave an update on the taskforce with the details below:

- Working together with John Gyan
- More documents to go through
- Met with Elwin Oldenburg(Past-IVSA President)
- Pending to launch the recruitment of task force member, but wouldn't want to compete with other task forces that are also currently doing that process.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García raised a question on when they are planning to open for recruitment. Then Violet Adeline Wierbos mentioned that there are no specific dates in mind, but will be after other team recruitment.

Event Inclusivity taskforce

Tamy Valeria Negrón García gave an update regarding this taskforce, and the resolution to shift this task force to an events-related task force. With the help of the PRC team, discussion on preparing for the recruitment of Chair has started. She also emphasised the importance of having the chair of the task force present in ExCo meetings to provide updates.

7. ExCo Updates

7.1 Updates

President

- Regarding the email signature, check specifically the address of our IVSA office, as well as the hyperlink to the IVSA IG account.





- Attended the FECAVA Congress with Violet Adeline Wierbos and Felix Metzger.
 - Had a nice conversation with FECAVA representatives and will be sending proposals for collaboration soon.
 - Violet Adeline Wierbos provided significant inputs during the meeting.
 - Met potential sponsors and have informed Ishaan Acharya (ERO) about this. Hope to meet them again at the WSAVA Congress.
- Planned to have a meeting with WSAVA during the upcoming congress.
 - Looking forward to starting discussions on collaboration.
- Registration at Brussels
 - Not as successful as anticipated since it is very complicated, and looking forward to having officials from the European region to assist at a later time.
- I on I Meeting with ExCo members
 - Discussed a good number of questions
- Email on IVSA Communication Guidelines
 - The officials are advised to go through the emails in detail.
- Will be meeting with Ishaan Acharya (ERO) to discuss our approach to potential sponsors.
 - Already scheduled meeting with our sponsors. E.g. Purina Institute.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García also added that if any officials have an inquiry, they are reminded to approach ExCo members for confirmation before any further action is taken, as well as to check their email frequently.

Violet Adeline Wierbos gave a suggestion on External Relations, specifically to Ishaan Acharya, to jot down the key points during the meeting with externals. She also suggested involving her family members in the registration process since her family is experienced in that regard.

Stavros Lapathiotis joined the conversation saying that the system is frequently changing and it will be nice if we can get help from Violet Adeline Wierbos's family.

Violet Adeline Wierbos followed up with the potential challenges registering IVSA under the Belgian government, particularly due to the demographic of our committee members, where we are mostly from other countries.

Then Tamy Valeria Negrón García replied with appreciation to Violet Adeline Wierbos and team for putting work in all the aforementioned endeavours.

MOD

- I on I meeting with RRs
 - To check up and work on completely moving our membership declaration to Members Portal.





- Working on projects passed down by Tamy Valeria Negrón García.
- First meeting with the Ghana OC

Currently, for Google Forms, we are using the previous membership declaration pdf document. But, to start our transition, the officials are reminded to add the option of “Email ID” so that they are registered on the Members Portal for any event under IVSA.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García added that there are guidelines for Officials on dual systems of membership verification. They both finally added a remark that if anyone has questions regarding the Members Portal, they are encouraged to approach them.

Treasurer

- Handover meeting done
- Meeting with secretary on 17th of September
- Now have full access to the bank account
- Membership renewal, 16 countries sent their renewal request.
- IVSA Ukraine GDP factor was reduced to 3.5 based on the previous ExCo vote.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García raised a question about her working plan with Ryan Sequeira to remind members about the membership renewal matter. Right after, Seohyun Im and Ryan Sequeira replied that they will make a post to remind our members.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García raised another question on reimbursement. Seohyun Im said that she will be creating another reimbursement form for both ExCos and Officials, and will be posting in the group later for everyone's access.

PRC

- Had the first team meeting
- Brainstorm on IVSA bulletin and social media plan
- Working with Vendula Ratajová for business card as well
- New project with Prashanna Dahal on our IG account engagement
- Discussion on increasing IVSA exposure during WSAVA Conference
- Looking forward to connect our Canva and Instagram account
- Working on events recap post
- To request a post to the PRC team, send them an email
- Website update: will contact GoDaddy again and hopefully by next week the issue can be resolved
- Updates on Bulletin
 - September - Planning to post what we have at hand
 - October - Using the first 2 weeks to gather material (Plan from Officials, on what they are planning in this month), so that they will have time to prepare. The





last 2 weeks of the month will be utilised to edit the graphics.

- Planning to send out our bulletin on our social media instead of just emails.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García followed-up by reminding everyone that if they need to post anything on our website they should talk to our PRC team.

Felix Metzger joined the conversation saying that PRC is a crucial position in our organisation and he is happy to see the PRC team has been properly organised in the beginning of the term.

In addition, Rebecca Ágnes Biskamp mentioned that there will be links available all the time to ease the process of submitting materials for the bulletin.

ERO

- Met with Felix Metzger, Nicoline de la Cour and Brandon
- Had the first secretary meeting
- Discussed with Tamy Valeria Negrón García on our approach for WSAVA Congress in Rio de Janeiro.
- Discussed with CC on how to improve the Chairs and Network's approach towards external relations.

Felix Metzger raised a question about how much money do Trust get if we received unlimited money from sponsorship.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García replied saying she might need to refer back to IVSA Bylaw. Then they eventually came to a consensus that the money should be allocated to all officials for a team scuba diving trip.

Ishaan Acharya added that Violet Adeline Wierbos has provided input to him to improve IVSA's exposure, and he reminded everyone to reach out to them if there are any suggestions in that regard.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García seconded Ishaan Acharya's statement.

CC

- Handover meeting
- Organising her drive and emails
- Checked with previous CC (Zuzanna Czekaj & Karina Khatic)
- I on I meeting with secretaries
- Tomorrow will be having I on I meeting with Chairs
- Currently we have 50 applications for both Regional and Committees & Networks team members.
- Preparing a Chair and Secretary Toolkit





- Including all the important links that all chairs and secretaries should know
- Not so much experience with the secretaries, so the toolkit project will be run with trials and errors approach.
- She would like to involve her secretaries in ExCo meetings so they can speak for her sometimes.
- Organised some important documents for the chairs, including the policy papers and manuals.
- Pending payments that weren't done in the previous term.

Stavros Lapathiotis joined the conversation with a reminder on the payment approval, to check back if the pending payments are already approved by the treasurer.

Then Felix Metzger asked a question regarding Violet Adeline Wierbos's strategy if there are insufficient applications for team members.

Violet Adeline Wierbos replied that the registration form has been open for 5 days longer than what we typically do, but it will remain open if we are still having insufficient applications. For now, the form will be opened for another 14 days. She also gave credit to Ekaa Desai, upon her suggestions on interacting with our IG followers and using that as a pathway to attract applications.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García shared her experience with the situation of application shortage, and she will be helping to check on the pending payments as well.

Violet Adeline Wierbos further added that from the previous email thread, the previous CC requested if there could be extra fund for PN, WEAN and SCOCA specifically for the Ambassador prizes.

Seohyun Im commented that we can provide the sheet code to ChatGPT and it will help with explaining the functions and suggesting possible solutions.

Then Ryan Sequeira added that he has always been using ChatGPT for this matter.

SG

- Collecting the contracts (just one more left)
- Re-emphasise on the extension for document format
- Email restriction - emails to externals have to CC the President / ERO
- Email Signature - by this point of time everyone should have done setting their signature properly.
- Email / Microsoft account - mentioned that both have different username ID's, if the predecessor does not pass the account, approach Ji Xiu Tan to retrieve the account.
- Meeting with secretaries will start in October, this is to give space and time for the





secretaries to meet with the ExCos that they will be primarily working with.

DAD

- Working on a new IG account.
- He faced issues with scheduling meetings with secretaries due to the time zone difference.
- He mentioned that it will be highly beneficial if the MOD team can share the DAD new IG account to the MOs.
- The DAD team is also planning to record videos showcasing what the beneficiary of the developmental funds have done in their internship and congresses participation.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García raised a question regarding whether or not Ignacio Salazar Martínez has already scheduled a meeting with his secretaries.

Ignacio Salazar Martínez replied that he has been discussing with his secretaries about the issue of scheduling meetings and will figure it out.

Then Ekwe Chinwendu Innocent raised a question “If the previous membership fee fund awarded to his MO has been updated”.

John Gyan joined the conversation, he added that an email has been sent to Ekwe Chinwendu Innocent’s MO and they are advised to check their MO email.

7.2. Discussion Points

7.2.1. Update on the election of the grammar checker

Tamy Valeria Negrón García shared that Bertina Sum (Asia-Pacific RR) was elected to be the grammar checker, after the previously elected officials Aaryn Ko relinquished the position.

7.2.2. Election of the Vice Secretary General

Ji Xiu Tan shared that Daniela Alisson Galiano Huapalla was elected to be the Vice Secretary General.

7.2.3. IVSA Visibility at WOA event in Switzerland

Tamy Valeria Negrón García shared that the discussion is still on-going, but here are the ideas we have at hand:

- Name tags
- Pins

Violet Adeline Wierbos added that, from her situation, a pin would be the less favorable option





due to the production cost in Latvia.

Ji Xiu Tan suggested checking the price of name tags in India by Ishaan Acharya, since the cost is relatively low in Malaysia, hopefully that applies to India as well.

Eirini Polygerou joined the conversation, suggesting that we can email the externals that we are planning to approach before joining the event physically.

Upendra Chauhan joined the discussion, suggesting to bring gifts for our partners and externals.

Then Felix Metzger raised a concern about the gifts breaking easily during travels.

Ekaa Desai seconded Upendra Chauhan's idea and stated that she had prepared gifts.

After that, Tamy Valeria Negrón García added that Ishaan Acharya can help with bringing the gifts from India.

Upendra Chauhan said that the cost to get gifts from Nepal and India will be cheap and cost effective.

Deep Kumar Shrestha seconded Upendra Chauhan's suggestion.

Upendra Chauhan added that his juniors are attending the WSAVA Congress, and they could be able to bring some gifts from Nepal.

7.2.4. IVSA Tunisia membership fee

Seohyun Im said that IVSA Tunisia paid twice for membership fee in the last term, which only has a difference of 42 cents. She would like to start a discussion to see if everyone agrees to just waive their 42cents debt that originated from the currency exchange.

There are no objections, thus the 42 cents of payment debt for IVSA Tunisia is waived.

7.2.5. ExCo meetings opened to members

Felix Metzger shared that the purpose of sharing this meeting to general members is to improve the transparency of our organisation, harvesting more input from general IVSA members and to prevent the domination by ExCo.

Violet Adeline Wierbos added that we shall be careful with our future agendas if we were to share it with our general members.

Ji Xiu Tan brought up the concerns regarding the interruption of the meeting and the suitability of having the general member in ExCo meeting when some sensitive topics were to be discussed. For instance:





- Discussion on collaboration with Externals
- Members' violation of code of conduct
- Termination of membership

Felix Metzger added that regarding externals, we have already shared the protocols for External Relations on our website so all MOs should be aware of the consequences of misconduct. Following that, he also added that we can harvest the potential that our MOs can bring and so far we don't have any proper negative examples yet.

Stavros Lapathiotis shared the suggestion of publishing our meeting minutes is not necessary since they are available on our website.

Felix Metzger requested anyone to double check the Bylaws if the ExCo meeting should be available for all members.

Stavros Lapathiotis added that this is less of a matter related to bylaws but more on the nature of our Non-Governmental Organisation (NGO), that we have to prepare minutes, etc. After that, he shared that under IVSA Bylaws section 6.4 ExCo Meeting "These minutes are part of the public record of IVSA and shall be made available to the members of IVSA by the end of the following month".

Tamy Valeria Negrón García proposed to give it a try and see how members interact before making a final decision.

8. Chair Updates

8.1. Updates

SCOVE - Deep Kumar Shrestha

- Handover meeting was completed and is very helpful
- Sent emails to all the partners but unsure if the emails were received
- Successful conclusion of VetHelpful Design Challenge
- Launched SCOVE team application
- Met the WVA Veterinary Education Working Group
- Currently focusing on promoting team applications, RC quiz, development of timeline for this term, and meeting with partners

SCOH - Ekaa Desai

- Handover meeting
- Attended WVA One Health Working Group meeting
- Wrote a proposal on for Rabies Day Event - Essay Writing Competition (28/9)
- Opened recruitment for team members





- Currently focusing on the Rabies Day Essay writing competition and making an open call for essays
- Working on an email to FAO-RAP regarding collaboration that we can potentially have in the Asia-Pacific region together with Bertina Sum
- Attending the upcoming WSAVA Congress as a student ambassador

SCOW - Neha Sunil & Violet Adeline Wierbos

- Updated signature and appointlet
- Had 1 on 1 meeting with CC
- Will be sending the login informations of all SCOW related emails to CC this week
- Launched the team application and did a team application Q&A

SCOCA - Violet Adeline Wierbos

- Open for application (Getting the best team possible)
- Branding
- Working on Q&A sessions
- Preparing to open application on TNT Grant (Mid October)
- Questions:
 - Suggestions on the maximum amount of policy paper submission to receive?

SCAW - Prothoma Kalidaha & Violet Adeline Wierbos

- Monitoring the CEVA granted projects
- Global voices project was a success, considering to relaunch the series in the new term
- Instagram live event was a success in the last term and planning to relaunch this term, probably in December
- Bi-monthly debate series and panel discussion
- Planning to relaunch a monthly welfare-focused campaign starting from November
- Selection of new team members, interview will be conducted near the end of September
- Planning to collaborate with the Americas region on the survey and policy paper initiatives
- Current support needed includes:
 - Approval of new MoU for IVSA Multan for CEVA grant project
 - The form and details inquired by FOUR PAWS partnership via gmail needs to be completed and submitted by IVSA president as soon as possible
 - Updates needed for policy paper manual template
 - Updates needed for partnership booklet

Alumni Network - Daria Kornelia Bacza

- Met with Jerry Hope Odiodzi for handover meeting





- Went through all the emails and replied to old messages
- Sent membership declaration to those who reached out to join the network
- Brainstorm the idea of Alumni projects
- Tried to proceed with some projects after discussion with IVSA members
- Gratitude to Stavros Lapathiotis due to the updated Alumni membership fee
- Further plan is to finding ways for Alumni membership
- Looking forward to have team and Trustee meeting
- Regained access to all the Alumni social media accounts
- Current challenges include communication issues with both the past and present officials while have to take care a lot of things at the beginning without proper instructions

Pathology Network - Prakriti Chaudhary

- Done with reading the handover manual, meeting, set up of gmail signature, Clickup, etc.
- Launched application for team members
- Scheduled a handover meeting with a PN partner (Black paw team) on 20th of September
- Working on reviewing application for team members
- Sending follow-up emails regarding handover meetings with PN partners and Rabies Day celebration
- Developing a strategic plan for the year

WEAN - Violet Adeline Wierbos

- Launched team application post
- Prepared a contact document for proposed partners and sponsors
- Working on document for important policy statements
- Priority will be collaboration with stakeholders, organisations related to conservation medicine
- Support needed:
 - Global spotlight
 - One Health collaboration should be discussed
 - Address the expired agreements
 - Getting new partners on board, where the contact list will be shared with ERO soon for further action

8.2. Discussion Points

8.2.1 PN Facebook account

Prakriti Chaudhary requested to start their Facebook account since PN is now an official network under IVSA.





Violet Adeline Wierbos added that this is not a new discussion, and they have been losing a large potential audience, given that a big part of the population from the Asia region is more active on Facebook. There are also experts who are relatively senior where they would have less Instagram usage. She added that creating a new social media account means putting more workload on our committee and it is easy for our account to get disabled.

Upendra Chauhan joined the conversation, suggesting that we can link both Instagram and Facebook because both are under Meta workplace.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García summarised the discussion with a suggestion of linking the new Facebook account with the existing Instagram account to minimize extra work.

9. Regional Rep. Updates

9.1. Updates

America Region - Catalina Victoria Ortiz Alfaro

- Open for team members recruitment
- Personal win
 - Bilingual (Spanish and English) recruitment form because 9/13 MOs under the region has Spanish as the native language
- IVSA Canada finished their training sessions
- The region is having high interest in the VEE Index project
- Having ideas for possible partnerships and policy papers
- Will proceed with Regional Symposium host selection after the team member selection

Tamy Valeria Negrón García added that the Regional Symposium is a good opportunity for us to grab opportunities for partnerships to benefit the members within the region as well as our networks and chairs. She also discussed that there is potential for collaborations with the Federation of Veterinarians from Latin America and the Caribbean (FEVACA). On top of that, she emphasised the need for regional representatives to work for the benefit of all regions rather than just their own region.

Europe Region - Eirini Polygerou

- Had 1 on 1 meeting with MOD
- Scheduled meetings with Tamy Valeria Negrón García (President), Felix Metzger (Trust) and Violet Adeline Wierbos (CC)
- Met with Italy for the Purina sponsored competition
- Discussed with Ryan Sequeira (MOD) regarding the setup of the WhatsApp group
- Discussed with Violet Adeline Wierbos (OC President for IVSA Europe Regional Symposium)





Tamy Valeria Negrón García seconded Eirini Polygerou's statements on the WhatsApp group and she is happy with the current progression of the Europe Region.

MENA Region - Moncef Benhadi

- Gathered contacts of MOs Presidents' contacts
- I on I meeting with Ryan Sequeira
- Middle East, Africa & Asia Veterinary Congress (MEAVC 2025) is happening on the 17-19 October in Dubai, planning to start a conversation with them to establish a partnership
- Previously available IVSA Palestine's contact is no longer responsive
- There is a veterinary AI service-providing company from the region is interested in sponsoring IVSA, not restricted to only the MENA region but they are open to sponsoring IVSA in other regions as well

Tamy Valeria Negrón García suggested Moncef Benhadi to talk to Matthias Jagla and Ishaan Acharya for the external relation opportunity he mentioned above.

Following that, she asked if Moncef Benhadi had already talked to IVSA Saudi Arabia. He replied with no, and then added that we might have a new MO, IVSA Oman.

Asia-Pacific Region - Bertina Sum

- Met with Ryan Sequeira (MOD) and Aaryn Ko
- Logged into accounts related to the position
- Established the Asia-Pacific regional WhatsApp groupchat (members)
- Gathering information for members' opinion on regional symposium
- Sent emails to MOs for I on I meeting
 - IVSA Pakistan is establishing their new national board, in process of discussing the election procedures
 - IVSA Bangladesh in the process of establishing new Local Chapter
- Potential external relations opportunity with FAO
- Met with Asian Medical Student Association
 - Planning to have a project-based collaboration with them before establishing a long term collaboration

Tamy Valeria Negrón García raised a question on Bertina Sum's plan for the IVSA Asia-Pacific Regional Symposium, Bertina Sum replied that based on her conversation with Ryan Sequeira, some MOs showed interest in hosting the event, but since she only had a meeting with IVSA China, the inputs are limited. From her current knowledge, the participation rate of the event is highly location dependent, so after we have confirmed the symposium host, she shall be able





to get a confirmation of if the attendees would be willing to attend a live symposium.

Then Ji Xiu Tan raised a question if the Asian Medical Student Association is directly related with the International Federation of Medical Students Associations (IFMSA).

Bertina Sum replied that those two organisations are separate entities, but it seems that AMSA is more tilted towards having collaboration with IVSA Global office, so the actual collaboration will still need more discussion with the MOD and President.

Sub-Saharan Africa - Ekwe Chinwendu Innocent

- Handover meeting was delayed, but the predecessor announced in the regional WhatsApp group once the transition was done
- Some MOs are not properly oriented, so Ekwe Chinwendu Innocent prepared a slide for an orientation session
- Started 1 on 1 meetings with the MOs, planning to get it done by 15th of October
 - Cameroon
 - Uganda
 - Malawi
 - Zimbabwe
- Launched application for regional team members
- Read through the strategic plan for SSA region
- Met with Ryan Sequeira (MOD)
- Raised a question to MOD regarding a MoU draft between Royal Canin and the IVSA SSA region

Tamy Valeria Negrón García added that members portal registration in the SSA region is a major issue that we have had over the past terms, and training slides are available to be utilised. She also mentioned about the IVSA training slides, it was currently under the updating process by the PRC team and it is something very useful in introducing IVSA to our members.

10. Symposium & Congress

10.1. Updates

Ryan Sequeira (MOD) was present to give the update.

- The venue has been shifted from Kumasi to Accra
- 18-25th January is the new tentative date
- Prepared themes and logo
- Changes required due to the change in venue, including the budget, accommodation, itinerary, etc
- Planned to have a meeting with them every week





- Sent an email to all MOs on the potential outcomes (whether the SGA will be held online, live, or hybrid), hopefully by the beginning of November will have an answer

Tamy Valeria Negrón García asked Ryan Sequeira if it is possible to send ExCo the updated Budget and Itinerary perhaps 3days before the next ExCo meeting.

Ryan Sequeira replied that he could not speak on the OC's behalf at the moment, because the OC team is not big and the selection is still on-going. He added that the main problem being the accommodation in Accra will be more costly in comparison to Kumasi, so it shall take some time for the budget to be amended. Nevertheless, the team will still try to work on a draft budget, hopefully will be sent to ExCos to review before the next ExCo meeting.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García agreed with what Ryan Sequeira said and added that we are having a time shortage for the preparation.

Ryan Sequeira again mentioned that he has informed the OC that they should add the budget for another 50 OC members in case the format of the event has to be changed.

Stavros joined the conversation, mentioning that if we were to push the date to February, won't it become a regular GA already?

Tamy Valeria Negrón García replied to Stavros's question by saying that since the current symposium is for SGA, it does not follow the rules with dateline delineated in the bylaws.

I I. Any Other Business (AOB)

I I. I. Articles of the journal

Rebecca Ágnes Biskamp was present to give an update on the journal.

- The idea to publish our journal on our website once it is working

Violet Adeline Wierbos seconded Rebecca Ágnes Biskamp's suggestion, and said it would be great if the history articles can be added in the journal as well. She also mentioned that the Committees and Networks have a lot of policy papers and essays from essay competitions, so if Rebecca Ágnes Biskamp is looking for content to be uploaded on the website those are the options.

Then Rebecca Ágnes Biskamp showed concern on the team's capacity to work on the aforementioned initiative. She suggested publishing those articles all together in one blog or some other similar ways on our website, and this is also important as part of the rewards for the essay writers.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García suggested that this can be a balanced proposal, maybe in the middle





of collecting essays in history's articles, we can also share the articles from Purina.

Rebecca Ágnes Biskamp added that she has been talking to Valeria Ximena Chavez Padilla (past PRC), and it took them 8 months to publish the journal, so the workload is concerning, and hence was suggestive of an alternative.

Tamy Valeria Negrón García concluded that Rebecca Ágnes Biskamp can first talk to the PRC team and gain their perspective on the workload while also including Violet Adeline Wierbos (CC) and John Gyan (Trust) in the loop of conversation.

They agreed that solving the website issue will be the main concern at the moment and will soon start with the publication after the problem has been resolved.

The meeting was adjourned at 5pm UTC+0

Ji Xiu Tan

Secretary General 2025/2026

International Veterinary Students' Association

